FACULTY LEARNING COMMUNITY

February 13, 2009

Present:  Drs. Diane Beck





Richard Davidson





Scott Blades





Sharon Bradley (for Karen Reed)

Lou Ann Cooper

Ann Snyder
Almut Winterstein

Dr. Davidson introduced Sharon Bradley, Clinical Assistant Professor, College of Nursing, who attended the meeting in place of Karen Reed, who was out of town.  He also re-introduced Ann Snyder, Clinical Assistant Professor, College of Pharmacy.
Dr. Davidson told the group that he, Drs. Winterstein and Rosenberg will be meeting the following week, with a meeting scheduled for next Thursday, February 19th at 8:00 AM in the HPNP, Rm. 2306, that all are invited to.
1. Discussion/Planned Pilot Studies and additional opportunities:

Dr. Davidson summarized events up to this point.  He said they are aiming for two pilots; one that he and Dr. Rosenberg will organize with the Evidence Based Medicine course that they are both teaching and that Dr. Davidson is director of.  There are six small groups scheduled and some times are cleared on the students’ schedule.  Dr. Davidson said he hand selected his small group with students like the academic chair of the class and students he knew would volunteer.  This pilot will be conducted on March 24th from 3-5 PM with about 15-16 medical students.  He said that he and Dr. Rosenberg have been discussing cases they want to cover in this content.  Dr. Winterstein discussed the Pharmacy side.  They will disclose a real Heparin liability case and will be given details on what and how it happened.  She said there are many people involved in this case – it is very interdisciplinary and straightforward.  Dr. Beck asked what would they want the students to do.  Dr. Winterstein said that with the more experienced student she would like to discuss interventions and how to prevent this from occurring in the future, also to create awareness that this is a complex issue and that communication is helpful.  She said the students need to be trained to ask the right questions.  She said she is not sure what can be done with students that don’t have much experience yet.  Dr. Davidson asked Dr. Winterstein is this concept was to be used for both pilots.  Medical students would be ¾ of the way through their second year and College of Pharmacy students would be 3rd years.  Dr. Winterstein said that for the College of Pharmacy, the other pilot will be different.  All of the students have different rotations and that attempts could be made to team them up.  Dr. Davidson said the real problem is that they’re on different rotations and don’t get together as a group.  He would need to integrate it into one of the clerkships.  He said that for the pilot on March 24th, they would want to ask the students what they would do to solve the problems presented.  Dr. Davidson said that Dr. Lou Ann Cooper will get all of the information to the group.  He said there is some kind of measure needed and that in next week’s meeting they will see how the session is going to run.  Dr. Winterstein asked if they should read some materials in advance.  Dr. Davidson said they could be given something short and to possibly have the students read an article.  There was further discussion on when to start and what year students.  Dr. Davidson asked Dr. Bradley if nursing students are available.  Dr. Bradley said they are in clinical and that time is very limited.  The juniors have class and are already in their second semester.  Dr. Davidson said he would like to have similar numbers of students and that some of the details will be worked out at the next week’s meeting.  He said that in the future they will need to get together to see about the more advanced students.
Scott Blades said that he is impressed with Dr. John Armstrong’s videos and would like to work on a project like this.  Dr. Davidson said that Dr. Armstrong got a COMEC grant and one of Dr. Marvin Dewar’s grants to do the project.  Sharon Bradley said that the CON did a video regarding geriatrics with some of the staff in the video.  There was further discussion on the funding of a project like Dr. Armstrong’s – Dr. Davidson said that the COMEC grants are limited to $5,000 and that Lo Ann Cooper is in the process of revising the criteria for the COMEC grants.  The group talked about making a collection of errors to see how it could fit in a story, possibly including standardized patients, and a root cause case.  Dr. Davidson said that Dr. Cooper has knowledge of how and where Dr. Armstrong did this and perhaps could set up a budget.  Scott Blades had other suggestions: First need to come up with a basic scenario and that a professional video would be better; this could be put online, segmented in a way that could be stopped.  Dr. Davidson asked Scott Blades to come up with a budget.  Dr. Winterstein said it would be good if the individual disciplines could see it together.  She said it would be nice to get some medical and pharmacy residents to play this because it is so much of their life.
Discussion went back to the March 24th EPM Pharmacy small group – Sharon Bradley will get some nursing students to participate.  Ann Snyder said she has 6 students all the time but at different skill levels.  Dr. Cooper asked the group what they would like the students to learn from this. Dr. Davidson said that there most likely won’t be any quantitative results.  He said if the students are put in teams of 3 it would be interesting to survey them afterwards and see what their responses are.  There can be an online survey – open-ended questions about the dynamics of the group.  Dr. Cooper suggested having the students write individually and then have them get together to discuss.  Dr. Beck said it would be valuable for the students to see the results.  It was mentioned that they would need to begin the IRB process.  Dr. Cooper said it would be good to have a debriefing on patient safety.
Dr. Davidson reminded the group of the Thursday, February 19th, 8 AM meeting, HPNP 2306.

